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REGIONAL MEMORANDUM 

ORD-2023-    1244  
 
To  : Schools Division Superintendents 
    
 
 
From  : JOCELYN DR ANDAYA 
   Director IV 
    
Subject        : ADDITIONAL PROVISIONS TO OUCT-OUR JOINT  

MEMORANDUM ON THE GUIDELINES ON THE UTILIZATION 
OF THE 2023 PROGRAM SUPPORT FUNDS (PSF) FOR THE 
IMPLEMENTATION OF THE NATIONAL LEARNING CAMP 
(NLC) AND OTHER 2022-2023 EOSY BREAK ACTIVITIES 
SUPPORTING NATIONAL LEARNING RECOVERY PROGRAM 
(NLRP)  

 
Date  : November 24, 2023 
 
 
This is in reference to the attached joint memorandum of Usec. Michael Wesley T. 
Poa,  Undersecretary  and  Chief  of  Staff,  Officer-In-Charge  of  the  Office  of  the 
Undersecretary for Finance and Usec. Gina O. Gonong, Undersecretary for 
Curriculum  and  Teaching,  relative  to  the  above-captioned  subject  which  is  self-
explanatory, for information and appropriate action. 
 
For those who will be requesting the realignment of excess NLC funds, kindly indicate 
the SARO number and the original purpose of the fund as indicated in the SARO so 
this Office can facilitate properly the request.  Also, please be guided that the NLC 
PSF funds charged to the 2023 Basic Education Curriculum (BEC) funds can only 
be  utilized  on  programs,  projects  or  activities  supporting  the  National  Learning 
Recovery Program as indicated in the guidelines. 
 
Immediate dissemination and strict compliance of this Memorandum is desired. 
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